
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Valued Investor, 
 
 
 
Keep your Personal Information Up to Date and e-Invoice Implementation 
 
 
To help us serve you better, we kindly request that you update your personal information if there have been any 
recent changes. This ensures you continue to receive all critical communication regarding your account. 
 
Keeping your details current is essential for receiving the latest account statements, company updates, and 
security alerts. Your prompt updates will help us serve you more effectively and maintain the integrity of your 
investment experience. 
 
We are also writing to notify you that Principal Malaysia has implemented the e-Invoicing regime since 1 August 
2024, in accordance with the e-Invoice guideline issued by the Lembaga Hasil Dalam Negeri Malaysia (LHDNM).  
For avoidance of doubt, please note that this requirement is outlined under Section 82C of the recently amended 
Income Tax Act 1967.  
 

In view of this, to receive an e-Invoice, please complete and submit the information update form. If we do not 
receive the form, or if the information is incomplete or inaccurate, we will not be able to issue the e-Invoice.  
 

Additionally, discrepancies between your update and Lembaga Hasil Dalam Negeri Malaysia (LHDNM) records or 
other factors beyond Principal Malaysia’s control, may also result in our inability to issue your e-Invoice. 
   
You can easily update your information through one of the following methods: 
1. Complete the enclosed form and email it to myservice@principal.com.  
2. Call our customer service hotline at +(603) 7723 7260. 
3. Visit one of our branches listed here: https://www.principal.com.my/en/others/branches-offices.  
 
 
If your information is already up to date, no action is needed. Thank you for your continued trust in Principal.  
We look forward to serving you better. 
 
 
Your Investment Partner, 
Principal Malaysia 
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